Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

November 1, 2010

Members in attendance: Mr. Wise, Troop Committee Chair; Mr. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Barnes, Eagle Advisor/Order of the Arrow; Mr. Clamp, Chaplain; Mr. Croom, Merit Badge Day; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. Hunton, Sr.; Richard Hunton, Senior Patrol Leader

Treasurer’s Report (Mr. Cannon)

· The troop continues to be in good financial shape.

· Mr. Cannon and the troop committee continue to update dues status for each scout.

Scoutmaster’s Report (Mr. Lee)

· The troop will meet at the shelter tomorrow night, as the building is in use for election day. Mr. Wise will check to make sure that the lights are operating.

· Colonel Rennebaum has secured Camp McCrady at Fort Jackson for November’s campout. The boys will be able to sleep in barracks, and several fun activities are planned.  The colonel was able to get the $200 fee waived.

· The December campout will be at Camp Barstow and the focus will be on service. We need to determine what needs to be done at Barstow. 

· Warren Croom will submit his project participant list for service hours.

Mr. Clamp (Chaplain)

· The chaplain’s aids are alternating responsibility for the chaplain’s minutes. The chaplain’s minutes continue to be a good addition to the meetings.

Mr. Barnes (Eagle/Order of the Arrow (OA))

· Warren Croom is finishing his Eagle project. He has a few more things to do, and turns 18 on December 10.

· Five or six more Eagle projects should be underway by December or January.

Mr. Clamp (Chaplain)

· Mr. Croom will try to schedule a merit badge day at Union. Mr. Hunton is interested in offering the troop some throwback badges that will be available only until the end of 2010.

Mr. Croom (Merit Badge Day)

· Mr. Croom has secured space at Union United Methodist Church for merit badge day on December 18. Troop 95 will likely be invited, as it is their home church. Citizenship in the Community, Family Life and Personal Management will be offered.

· There will likely be a Life-to-Eagle meeting at Mr. Clamp’s house on the following day.

Mr. Ranta (Fundraising)

· The popcorn order deadline is this Friday. Mr. Ranta will send a reminder by e-mail.

· Mr. Ranta will attempt to arrange a pancake breakfast at Fatz Café in the spring.

· Mr. Ranta will also try to arrange a car wash in the spring after pollen season.

Richard Hunton (Senior Patrol Leader)

· The miscommunication from last week has been resolved. 

· Scouts will be reminded to bring headlight and flashlights to tomorrow’s meeting.

Mr. Hunton

· Several boys have signed up to work on two vintage merit badges that were discontinued in 1092—Pathfinding and Tracking. Mr. Hunton will help them earn the badges before year-end.

· Adult leaders should let Mr. Hunton know if there are recommended changes to the Gun Club campout from last year. Mr. Hunton may want to add marksmanship, which requires a lot of classroom time, with shooting at the end.

· Mr. Hunton has an acquaintance/co-worker who wants to establish an African American troop here or in North Columbia. He may visit our troop. It was also recommended that he visit with the leaders/troop at Brookland Baptist.

